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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

September 17, 2020 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and  Construction underway.  This will continue for several months. Project 
Rohr Road to Port Rd   managed by Franklin Co. Engineers office (FCEO) 
  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Design underway.   This project, funded by OPWC will bid in late winter 

2021.   
 
Phase 1 S. Hamilton/Higgins Construction complete. Punch list being addressed by contractor.   
Intersection improvements   
 
Phase 2 S. Hamilton/Higgins Contract is being awarded to Strawser Paving Co. Work will begin the 
Intersection Improvements  week of September 21. Construction will realign the north- and southbound 

left turn lanes this fall and traffic signal equipment will to be installed 
before May 2021.  

Streets/Street: 
2020 Street Maintenance Paving work is complete. Work at the intersection of Main Street and 

College is underway. Work will proceed into October. Road partial 
closures/detours on Main St. will occur, during daytime hours. 

 
Groveport Rd corridor Two studies are underway: (1) Safety study between Greenpointe Drive 

and Kroger entrance, to identify and design intersection improvements at 
Greenpointe Drive and at SR 317, and (2) planning study of the 
thoroughfare route between Bixby Road and SR 317.  Consultant is IBI 
Group, Inc.  Teleconferences were held with ODOT and local agencies to 
go over the study scope and to identify and collect existing information 
relevant to the studies those agencies might possess and share.  For item # 
1, preliminary design for improvements is expected after Jan 1. For item # 
2, preliminary report for is expected in December. 

 Development Projects:  
 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Engineering plans for site development and utility improvements 

were submitted and are under review.  

Startech – 4500 Hamilton Rd     Site improvements nearing completion.  

 2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review for 
this site located at the NE corner of Rohr Rd. and Alum Creek Drive. 

 Mass grading plan was approved.  
 
5770 Saltzgaber Rd Site development is underway.  
  
Eastland-Fairfield School Construction proceeds on the Aviation Tech building and site work. 


